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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER
Dear Families 
 

What a wonderful week we have had. Our new
reception children are really settling in now and it
is amazing to see how much they have learnt
already! I am sure that they have grown too! 
 

As they are settling in, we are also preparing for our
2025 reception cohort with our new intake tours. If
you know of a family with a child due to start
school in September 2025, please share our new
intake tour dates which can be found by following
this link.

House Assembly 

This week started with our first House Assembly of
the year. We shared the exciting events that are
coming up and a reminder of how children can
collect House Points. Everyone was very excited
and there is always a magical buzz when we take
part in our House events. I wonder which house will
be crowned the winners this year? 

The Saints are back! 

For a third year running, we have partnered with
Saints Rugby and are very excited about all of the
opportunities including coaching, stadium visits
and tournaments that lie ahead of us. This week
coach Jamie returned to teach tag rugby to our Y4
children and Green & Orange! A great time was had
by all and some real talent spotted. Keep your eyes
out for the rugby tickets we get gifted which we
share with you on a ‘first come, first served basis,’.
Ryan (Reception) had a great time watching the
rugby with his free tickets. See page 2 for some
photos.

Pupil Leadership roles 

Last week, in assembly the children learnt
all about how they could apply for one of
our Leadership roles in school. I also
mentioned this in last week’s newsletter, so
this is just a little reminder to support your
child with their application form or speech
if they need it or let us know if we need to
do more in school.

Forest School

This week saw the start of Forest School for
children from 6EN-CL and Red class. It is
wonderful to see such enriching
opportunities for our children and I am sure
that they will sleep well after such a busy
day! 

Who’s Been Brilliant? 

Our Brilliance Board is proving a huge hit
and really makes you smile when you see
a name added. The board is for our whole
school community to recognise someone
who has been just a little bit brilliant!
Here’s  few comment from this week’s
board. 

David for his
super answers

in Music

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours


It has been a BRILLIANT start to the year in Green Class! We have been very busy getting to know
our new classmates and joining in with lots of fun learning.

Green Class have also been learning the signs for the days of the week as we put them in the right
order in maths as well as doing lots of counting!

It has been lovely to start working with people who visit our school and offer us extra activities.
We completed our first rugby session with Jamie from Northampton Saints and found that it was
loads of fun! We also started a new dance routine with Ella which we worked really hard on. The
highlight though, has to be the brilliant inclusion work that we have ben enjoying with our friends
in Year 2 as we drew and decorated butterflies in the style of Yayoi Kusama.

What an amazing start to the year!

Neil - Green Class Teacher

In English we have been reading stories from the series called ‘Tales from
Acorn Wood’ by Julia Donaldson and Axel Scheffler. We have enjoyed
learning the signs for lots of different animals in the stories and also
building some sentences for the story ‘Postman Bear’.

Ms Pennington

SU News -  GREEN CLASS

If your child does something brilliant outside of school
and think that we should mention it on our board, please
do let Mrs Pretty know via email. 

Coming up… 

Next week, we have a very special day when Rock Kidz visit
and our Year 3 Harvest Festival Assembly. If you are able
to donate anything to our food bank as part of our Harvest
celebrations, we would be most grateful. 
 

Have a super weekend everyone and please remember to
park and drive safely in and around the school!  

A big thank you to East
Hunsbury Primary school for our
tickets to Ryan’s first ever Rugby
Match last Friday! Ryan will
likely remember this day for a
long, long time! He thoroughly
enjoyed the atmosphere and
chanting “c’mon you saints!” He
tried to sing along to ‘oh when
the saints go marching in’ and
cheered with every Try scored!
He now has a new hat and key
ring to show his support for his
home town! Thank you for such
a great evening!

A message from Ryan’s mum after they used their free
tickets to Northampton Saints v Bedford Blues

mailto:prettyh@easthunsburyprimary.org
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This week

Grand total

We have received several complaints from local residents about
inconsiderate and dangerous parking this week.

DO park safely and considerately

DO be polite to our neighbours

PARKING

DON'T park across driveways

DON'T park dangerously

DON'T park on footpaths

DON'T park on zigzag lines

DO be a considerate driver and put your
children’s and other parents’ children’s
safety above everything else.

DO your best for your own children by
teaching them about road safety.

DON'T block the road



REGISTRATION TIME - MAINSTREAM
The register is taken at 08:45am – all children must be in school by this time, ready to learn (not
arriving). This means that their coats and bags need to be away and they are in their classroom ready.
School gates open at 08:30am. 

Children arriving after 8.45am will be marked as ‘late’ in the register and this will affect their overall
attendance marks. 

Children arriving after 9.15am will be marked as ‘unauthorised absence,’ this will also affect their
overall attendance marks.  

The school day timings are 8.40am - 3.30pm for ALL children in the SU. This means Blue Class
children will start and finish at the same time as all other SU classes. Classroom doors will
open at 8.40am and we will take the register at 8.55am daily. This means if your child arrives
after 8.55am they will be marked as late. 

REGISTRATION TIME - SU

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

Whole school average attendance this week was

We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

97.77%

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 99.56% 1 97.32%

2 95.91% 3 97.98%

4 97.99% 5 97.97%

6 97.64%



Chatter Matters 

We are relaunching our Parent Contact group newly named
"Chatter Matters." If your child has additional needs, is on a
pathway to diagnosis or already has a diagnosis and is
supported with or without an EHCP then you are very
welcome to join us at our "Chatter Matters" sessions. This is a
safe space for parents/adults who live with children with
additional needs to get together and talk, share worries or
concerns and problem solve together. The once termly
meetings are held in school and will be on a Friday afternoon.
We will have speakers at some of the sessions and others will
simply be a "chatter" space. If you are interested in coming
along to the sessions please email Esther Atkinson at
atkinsone@easthunsburyprimary.org

Hello! My name is Mrs Wardell and this is my first term at EHPS
so everything is very new but also very exciting. I have been a
teacher for many years and I am looking forward to carry on
my teaching journey at a fabulous school. My role will be to
lead PE and Art. 

Who works at East Hunsbury
Primary School? 

Meet the Team

Ever since I was a little girl, I have wanted to be a teacher. I remember pretending to teach art
to my teddies and drive my siblings mad by pretending to be their teacher! After university, I
travelled and lived in Australia but I always wanted to return home to pursue a career in
teaching. I love being a teacher and every day is different. Teaching children has become such
important part of my life and I can’t imagine doing anything else. 

My favourite subject to teach is PE. My passion has always been
to get children moving and realise that they are capable of 

When I’m not in the classroom, I’m often found outside running and walking the countryside
trails around Northamptonshire or travelling home to Northumberland to spend time with
family. I love to travel even though I’m not a fan of flying. I still have so many places I want to
explore. An interesting fact about me is that when I was 8 years old, I won a Cadbury’s
Chocolate competition for painting a brain. My prize was a huge box of chocolates, delicious! 

anything! Sport has the power to bring everyone together and being active can sometimes be
the easiest way to bring a smile to someone’s face. 

The first two sessions will be on 27/09/24 and 13/12/24 in the Music Room from 1.45pm -
3.30pm. More dates, timings and more information will follow soon! 



Saturday 19th
October 2024

12 - 2.30pm £6.00 per child (2-16)
Ages 0-2 and 16+ go free!

Book your tickets here

only 50
tickets

remaiNing

Book early to avoid
disappointment! Tickets

sold out
last year

Hotdogs &

drinks for sale

This newsletter focuses on all the amazing events, clubs and groups that families, children and
young people can access across the county that are free or affordable to attend.

Click here for West Northamptonshire’s Newsletter

 September Issue

Reception Places September 2025

10th September 2024
15th January 2025 - Midnight
16th April 2025

For children who turn 5 from 1st September 2024 - 31st August 2025

Click here to book a tour at East Hunsbury Primary School. You could even come to Forest
School!

Year 6 to Year 7 Transition

10th September 2024            
31st October 2024                  
3rd March 2025                         

Online Applications close
Online Applications open

National Offer Day

Online Applications open
Online Applications close
National Offer Day

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/news-events/events/spooktacular
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=email
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/eyfs/new-intake-september-2025-school-tours


25.09.24 Walk in Wednesday 1 - Reading 08:30-9:00 Classroom 

27.11.24   Walk in Wednesday 2 - Christmas 08:30-9:00 Classroom

29.01.25 Walk in Wednesday 3 - Reading  08:30-9:00 Classroom

12.03.25  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:00 Classroom

07.05.25 Walk in Wednesday 5 - Reading 08:30-9:00 Classroom

18.06.25 Walk in Wednesday 6 - Science 08:30-9:00 Classroom 

Walk in Wednesday dates 

Do you shop at

Download the Asda Rewards app, register
and opt-in to Cashpot for Schools (make
sure you have the latest version of the
app installed)

Choose our Primary School – either
searching by name or postcode

Shop instore across Asda and George, or
online at Asda.com and start filling your
Cashpot as you shop.

Between 2nd September and 30th November
2024 – every time you shop with Asda using
your Asda Rewards app, Asda will donate
0.5% of the value of your shop to your
chosen Primary school.



6th November

Start collecting together your unwanted
clothing and shoes

Bags will be given out just before October
half term. They can be returned to the
school NOT BEFORE TUESDAY 5th
NOVEMBER ready for our collection on
WEDNESDAY 6th November. Please leave
filled bags outside the school office.

This includes chocolate spreads
which contain nuts and sushi

which has sesame seeds

Harvest
To celebrate Harvest this year, we will be collecting donations
of items from the list below for our school Food Bank between
16th and 26th September. If you are able to donate, please
send items to school with your child between these dates.
Please do not send perishable items.

Click here to complete the Wellbeing Form to tell us if the
Foodbank is something you think that your family would
benefit from.

Cereal
UHT milk
Tea
Tinned meat - corned beef, pies,
ham
Tinned fruit
Tinned vegetables
Toilet rolls

Tinned fish
Coffee
Crackers
Toothpaste
Shampoo
Soap
Baked beans
Pasta/Rice

Tinned/packet soup
Washing tablets/capsules
Honey/Jam/Marmalade
Sanitary wear
Deodorant
Shower Gel
Biscuits
Tins of custard/rice pudding

SEED FREE

WE ARE

SCHOOL

https://forms.office.com/e/qQFHrTZXvi


census
day

census
day

To help our school, if your child is in Reception,
Year 1 or Year 2 in mainstream or the SU please
order a school lunch for 3rd October on School
Grid even if your child usually has packed lunch
and won't eat the school lunch. They can still
bring in and eat packed lunch as usual. Part of
our school budget is decided on how many
infant lunches are ordered. School lunch for
EYFS & KS1 children is free so you will not be
charged. Our meal provider puts on an extra
special menu on Census Day. This time it has a
Favourite Characters theme - Spongebob, Lilo
& Stich, Sonic & Mr Potato Head.
If you haven't logged on to School Grid before
or need some help with it, please give the office
a call.



We’re so exci ted to announce we will be
having visi ts from these authors next  month . . . .

SUE
HENDRA

martin
Smith

Peter
bunzl

Abi
Elphinstone

spoiler
alert

INCOMING AUTHORS!

R.E.D.
October



Visit our website for more online safety information

3

2

4

1

Click here for more information

3

2

4

1

Click here for more information

Information about how to...

Promote safer choices

Encourage regular breaks

Agree spending limits

Discuss age ratings

What are the risks?

Potential addiction

In game purchases

Text chat with strangers

Cartoon violence

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3429/Setting-boundaries-around-gaming.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3428/Final-Fantasy.pdf


Date Activity Time

SEPTEMBER

25.09.24 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30 - 9.00am

26.09.24 Year 3 Harvest Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

OCTOBER

03.10.24 Character Favourites Census Day

10.10.24
Hello Yellow

(wear Yellow for Young Minds - no charge) All day

08.10.24 KS1 Reading Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

11.10.24 Mufti Day for RED October All day

19.10.24 Spooktacular 12.00pm - 2.30pm

22.10.24 Reception Individual & Sibling photographs Morning

 23 - 25.10.24 Yr 6 Residential 3 days

NOVEMBER

06.11.24 Rags to Riches Collection 8.30am

06.11.24 Reception Phonics Information Meeting 9.00am - 11.00am

10.11.24 Remembrance Event - Grangewood Park 10.45 - 11.15

 13.11 & 14.11.24 Parents’ Evening (All Mainstream) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.11.24 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

12.11 - 15.11.24 Bookfair After school

annual datesannual dates



NOVEMBER

13.11.24 Positive Noticing Day all day

15.11.24 Yr 2 to St Benedict’s Church Afternoon

27.11.24 Walk In Wednesday Christmas 8.30am - 9.00am

27.11.24 Simon Aston E-Safety Talk for Families 6.00pm - 7.00pm

30.11.24
Choir Singing at Hunsbury Festive Fair at Hunsbury

Library 12.30 - 3.30pm

DECEMBER

07.12.24 Christmas Fete 10am - 1pm

10.12.24 Reception, Blue & The Nest to West Lodge Farm All day

13.12.24 Year 2 & Green Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

16.12.24 Reception Nativity
10.30 - 11.30am

2.00 - 3.00pm

17.12.24 Year 1 Carols by Twinklelight 6.00pm - 7.00pm

17.12.24 Christmas Party Day (Christmas Jumpers and Lunch) All Day

18.12.24 Year 6 & Red Christmas Carols & Crafts TBC

JANUARY

16.01.25 Yr 4 Multiplication Check information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

16.01.25 Australia Day Census Day

28.01.25 Yr 6 SATs Information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

29.01.25 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.00am



FEBRUARY

03.02 - 07.02.25 Childrens’ Mental Health Week

11 & 12.02.25 Year 6 Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.02.25 Year 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

14.02.25 Year 3 & Purple Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MARCH

5 & 6.03.25 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

05.03.25 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

05.03 - 07.03.25 Bookfair After school

12.03.25 Walk In Wednesday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.00am

17.03 - 21.03.25 Neurodiversity Week

21.03.25 Odd Socks Day for World Downs Syndrome Day

28.03.25 Year 1 Class Assembly 9.30am-10.30am



APRIL

02.04.25
Autism Awareness Day - Wear Blue

(No Charge) All Day

02.04.25 SU Show 10.00am-11.00am

22.04 & 23.04.25 Earth Days All Day

MAY

07.05.25 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.00am

12 - 15.05.25 Yr 6 SATS Mornings

15.05.25 Endangered Species Census Day

22.05.25 Year 4 Spring Assembly
9.15am -
10.00am

22.05.25 Reception Sports Day
10.15am -
11.45am

22.05.25 Year 6 Sports Day 1.30pm - 3.00pm

23.05.25 Year 5 and Yellow Class Assembly
9.30am -
10.30am



JUNE

02.06 - 13.06.25 Yr 4 Multiplication Check

w/c 09.06.25 Yr 1 Phonics Check

11.06.25 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

18.06.25 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.00am

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 1 9.30 - 11am

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 2 1.30 - 3pm

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 3 9.30 - 11.00am

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 4 1.30 - 3.00pm

28.06.25
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing &

Maypole by Years 2, 5, Purple & Yellow) 10.00 - 1.00pm

30.06 - 03.07.25 Yr 5 Bikeability

30.06 - 04.07.25 Careers & Aspirations Week

JULY

04.07.25 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

04.07.25 Brilliance Exhibition TBC

08.07.25 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm



JULY

09 - 11.07.25 Yr 3 Residential Everdon

10.07.25 Sports Day Year 5 9.30 - 11.00am

15.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

16.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 5.00pm - 6.30pm

17.07.25 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am-10.30am

21.07.25 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

22.07.25 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 10.00 - 11.00am




